
 
 

 
 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE:  
Estimated assessments for unfiled tax returns in the old 

Domestic Taxes system  
 

The Zimbabwe Revenue Authority (ZIMRA) has noted with concern that some taxpayers have 
outstanding tax returns in the SAP system. The Commissioner hereby advises all taxpayers to file all 
outstanding tax returns immediately in the old system, failure of which estimated assessments will be 
raised before migration of data to the new TaRMS system. 
 
Tax Returns and Payments 
Filing of all tax returns and payment of taxes in the SAP system has been extended and taxpayers will 
continue to submit their tax returns in SAP through e-taxes and e-Services platforms until 27 
November 2023.  
 
Taxpayers who need physical assistance on filing of returns and TaRMS registration can utilise the 
ZIMRA Self Service Centres (kiosks and help desks) at every ZIMRA station. The Kiosks in all ZIMRA 
offices (except Mhlahlandlela Bulawayo) for this month of November, will be open from 
8.00am to 8.00pm, to assist Taxpayers to submit their returns and onboarding onto 
TaRMS. 
 
ZIMRA would like to appreciate all Taxpayers and the Public for their patience with the Authority during 
this transition period. All Taxpayers are encouraged to contact their nearest ZIMRA Offices should they 
face challenges or get in touch with the ZIMRA Contact Center on the details provided below. 
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